April 2004

What a great month in the Lord’s service!  This month has been full of exciting news and new steps in our lives and ministry.  Just recently we found out that Mindy is expecting our third child, which is expected to be born in the month of November.  Please pray that God will keep both Mindy and the baby healthy and bless and protect them.  


After passing out thousands of flyers and preparing for some time, the Lord allowed us to have our opening service at the Lighthouse Baptist Church here in Argentina.  The Lord gave us 29 Argentine visitors in the morning and around 17 in the evening service.  So far the Lord has allowed us to see one man saved and we are expecting and praying for many more results and blessings.  We were blessed by the help and support from missionary Austin Gardner and a group throughout our first week of services.  We know that God has big plans for Argentina and are anxious as we continue laboring for Him.  


We would like to make you aware of some of the great things the Lord is doing and blessing us with here in Argentina.  The first is the opportunity to have a Peruvian family come and help us in the church.  The family will be a great blessing and help to Mindy and I and we know that God will use them as we work together in the church.  We will be taking care of his financial responsibility as he works beside us and ask that you help us make this a matter of prayer.  The second blessing is that God has given us the opportunity to help oversee another church in the northern part of Argentina.  The church is without a pastor and we will be helping and overseeing as we pray that God gives us an Argentine pastor soon.  Until that time comes, there will be a pastor coming from Peru to help me in this new work. We are praying that God blesses and grows this church.  This as well is another blessing and great responsibility the Lord has put in our hands and we ask for your prayers.  


Just recently I read this fact: “It is said that 86% of Americans believe in God.”  What a great privilege and opportunity Americans have – to know and believe in God.  As I have driven around this area where God has sent us, I have seen city after city without one true Gospel witness.  The majority of the world will never hear the Gospel before they die.  My plead and prayer to you as American brethren is that you will please pray that God will send forth laborers into His harvest—and that you will respond if He chooses you to go.
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